Rushford Annual Town Board Minutes

Wednesday, April 20, 2022
The Town of Rushford 2022 Annual meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm on April 20th, 2022 by Chairman Tom Egan followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Present for all of part of the meeting was Supervisors Patrick Kafer & Jerry Schoonover, Treasurer Kathryn Lewis, Clerk Peggy Hendricks and 14 persons per attendance record on file.
Guest Speakers:  Jay Treleven, Omro Rushford Omro Fire Chief was present, and he gave a report on the joint fire department.  He has been the chief for 14 years.  

There are 54 in the department.  10 members are active- retired. 50 fire fighters total, 12 first responders and the runs have been increasing gradually with Covid being slightly relaxed.  9 of the fire fighters are from the Town of Rushford.  Their fund raising events is the Street Dance which will be June 10th this year and they do the fire works on the 4th of July.  They have a new fire truck on order.  The cost for this was $585,00.  This breaks down to $195,000 per township.  August 2023 is the projected delivery date.  The truck came from Pierce Manufacturing.  The main reason was because they have wonderful service.  Two other companies put in bids.  The City of Omro paid for the truck and will bill the Towns yearly.  This saved about $15,000.  This truck should last 35 years.  
Chad Koeler from Waste Management:  Chad reported that he has been manager for the past 5 years.  His role is strictly municipality curbside service.  Waste management and Advance disposal went though a rather large acquisition in November 2020.  It was the largest acquisition ever in the disposal industry.  With that comes growing pains.  It was right in the middle of a pandemic, labor shortages, shortages on parts, etc.  They are always looking for staffing.  He has worked with the Clerk on many concerns.  He asked if there are any issues, please let the Clerk or Chad know, for he likes to take care of the issues to make sure it is done.   Sharon Wolff mentioned she had called about pickup and it takes the office a long time to figure out where she is at for the Town has only one account number.  Chad explained that staffing and especially customer service is short and has turnover.  They are constantly training, etc.  They will be working on this and he would like to get the information so he can take care of it.  Jim Moore asked where the garbage goes to.  It goes to Berlin.  Tom Jackson asked what the policy is on extra dumpsters.  He believes there is nothing written in the contract, but often the customer would set up their own account for extra containers and be billed monthly.  Chad said that with Covid the past 2 years, the tonnage for garbage and recycling increased tremendously.  Hendricks said to prove his point, on the Towns recycling grant.  The average per capita for recycling is 82.4/resident.  2020 the town was at 118/per capita and in 2021 188/per capita.  Egan asked if there is a phone number to call him.  His number is on the calendar and that goes directly to customer service.  Our contract is though 2024.
Motion by Egan to appoint Attorney John Blazel as the Town of Rushford Attorney for 2022-2023.  Motion 2nd by Jerry Schoonover.  Motion carried with 1 nay. 

One member, Bonnie Barkow of the zoning committee has her term up.  She has served 1 term and Tom asked if she would serve for another term.  Bonnie agreed.  Motion by Egan to recommend Bonnie Barkow for another term.  2nd by Dan Stokes.  Motion carried.  

Hendricks gave the annual report.  Booklets were printed out with important information. The Town received a couple large grants for the storm damage for $54,000 and American Rescue grant for $85,000.   Motion by Pat Schoonover, 2nd by Dan Stokes to approve the annual meeting minutes from 2021.  Motion carried.   
Public Input:  
Sharon Wolff, 7505 Cty Rd E, Omro, asked if the town dump would be open this spring to get rid of brush.  Tom Egan said he would talk to Freunds.  

It was asked about the Rushford Church situation.  Egan stated there are 2 more hearings coming up.  It was explained that the Sheriff wants to intervene, right now he does not have a say in it, but because he is the one that has to monitor the inmate, so the motion is for him to intervene.  The Sheriff, Corporate Council, the Town board – they all want the inmate to go to the trailer in Oshkosh by the Sheriffs Department.  There are not enough officer in the area to monitor that area.  The next hearing will be in June.  
Pat Schoonover, 2575 Hwy 116, Omro, asked about parcel number 022 0942 between Dick Adams in Waukau is .14 acres owned by Jim Renk.  Egan thought it was all taken care of.  He thought it was abandoned.  

Pat also mentioned that he did not know where the assessor comes up with his numbers.  He was wondering why properties are going for much more then their assessed value.  Pat thinks his house is worth more then what it is assessed for, and many are assessed much lower then they are sold for.  Hendricks said she got a lot of phone calls this week, but with it reversed!  Many were claiming their assessed value was too high,  

Pat said in September, the County Executive had a speed thing in Waukau right on 116 and Archery Drive.  They speed though Waukau and he was hoping the Town would pass a resolution and send it to the State to tell them to come down and do something.  He thought they could turn it into a County Road possibly.  Tom said he knew that was always a problem.  They said they did not see that many speeders.  Pat said though when they get to the South side of town and then to 91, they just go as fast as they can racing to the stop sign.  

He asked if the Town did their road checks yet.  He said the most traveled roads are the ones that should be focused.  Instead of just doing a stretch, couldn’t they just do the whole road.  Egan said they are trying, but can not promise anything.  

Louise Schoenike, 8691 Edgewater Ridge, said they redid their road and now when ever they get snow storms they come around and plow after it is packed down and dump a bunch of sand at the intersection.  She asked if they have to do sand.  They don’t seem to plow their road that early.  Tom will make note of that and talk to Freunds.      

Motion Tom Jackson, 2nd by Dan Stokes to adjourn the meeting at 7:00.  Motion carried.  
Respectfully Submitted by Peggy Hendricks, Clerk
